
 

Compassionate and  

This half term’s virtues are:  Friday 21.10.22 

Loving  

Newsletter 

Today the St John’s community said ‘Good Bye and Good Luck’ to Mr Smith who leaves  us to start his 
retirement, this morning Mr Smith was treated to a ‘This is Your Life’ themed assembly! Where we all got 

to look back together at all the wonderful times throughout his years here and in his personal life.  

Lexia-Rae H read a beautiful speech which really sums up the feelings of all our children and staff, that Mr 
Smith has been an inspirational teacher who will be missed so, so much. From the bottom of our hearts 

Mr Smith, we wish you a happy retirement full of new and exciting ventures!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

“In the beginning the Word already existed; 
the Word was with God, and the Word was God”                                      John 1:1 

Catholic Social Teaching Focus  

Option for the Poor and Vulnerable (linking to Harvest) 
Option for the poor and vulnerable reminds us of God’s preferential love for the poorest and most vulnerable people 

and the love we must show too.  It is our duty as followers of Christ to help those who are less fortunate in any way we 
can. This can be through monetary contributions but also through time and acts of service. 

Focus Hymns – ‘Lord of the Harvest’ and ‘Take Our Bread’ 
 

Miss Jackson leaves us today to start her maternity leave, there 

really is no better gift than that of new life, and I am sure you 

will all join us in wishing Miss Jackson ‘Good Luck’ as she 

excitedly awaits the birth of her precious baby daughter.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
October 
A Church Open to Everyone 
We pray for the Church; ever faithful to, and courageous in preaching the Gospel, 
may the Church be a community of solidarity, fraternity and welcome, always 
living in an atmosphere of synodality. 

The Year 4 Prayer and Liturgy Parent workshop was so such a 
lovely time to invite our families back into our classroom.  The 
children worked with their adults to create special Our Lady 
prayer bags.  They took them home to set up a prayer service 
with their families. 

Year 6 have been learning walking fingers. 
They have been learning how to play F 
sharp too! 

This week, Year 3 welcomed parents and carers 
into school to join us for a Godly Play work shop.  

Children and adults worked alongside each 
other, exploring the parable of the Lost Son. 
They thought carefully about the meaning 
behind this parable and how forgiveness was 
shown. They then reflected on what that meant 
in their own lives.  

Year 5 were so lucky this week that we 
have had the opportunity to do our 
bikeability course! The children loved 
taking part and we now know how to be 
safe riding on the road!  

We also had a beautiful prayer service led by Samuel 
and Olly based around the Rosary. We said a decade of 
the Rosary focussing on the glorious mysteries.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, due to the obvious change in season, I've selected two books that consider how nature and 
our surroundings help us to develop our spirituality. 

For our younger readers…  

 
 

For our older readers... 

'October, October' by Katya Balen  

 

‘Little Soul and the Earth’ by Neale Donal Walsch 

The Little Soul and the Earth is a delightful, vividly told and illustrated tale. It 
exemplifies the vital truth that God is with us always, no matter where our 
own adventures lead and no matter how many times we may forget that truth. 
Gently reminding us that beauty and love are all around, the world of the 
joyous Little Soul is a place your child will want to visit again and again.  

October and her dad live in the woods. They know the trees and the rocks 
and the lake and stars like best friends. They live in the woods and they 
are wild. And that's the way it is. 

Until the year October turns eleven. That's the year October rescues a 
baby owl. It's the year Dad falls out of the biggest tree in their woods. The 
year the woman who calls herself October's mother comes back. The 
year everything changes. 

This book is a feast for the senses, filled with the woodsmoke smell of 
crisp autumn mornings and the sound of wellies squelching in river mud. 
And, as October fights to find the space to be wild in the whirling chaos of 

the world beyond the woods, it is also a feast for the soul.  

 

 

 

 

 

The children have been fantastic this half 
term investigating so ,any intriguing 
questions about the Human Body.  They 
loved coming up with their scientist names 
for their turn as super scientist of the week. 



 

Dates for your Diary  

    

 

 

 

 
 

Monday 31st October  
8.55am - Children return to school  

Friday 16th December  
3.15pm - Break up for Christmas holiday  

Wednesday 4th January  
8.55am - Children return to school  

 
 

Inset days 2022 - 2023 
Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

Monday 27th February 2023 
Monday 5th June 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s Sports Star of the Week is Liam O’K in year 3 for a great term in 

PE.  

 



 

Attendance 

Our school strives for 100% attendance. This week the class with the highest attendance was  

Year 2 with 93.9%. Well done! 

Ready to learn Award 

Congratulations, our most punctual classes this week were Year 6..  

Birthdays    

Happy birthday this week to: Harley C-H, Ashton B, Ava-Rose B, Grayson G, 

Anna K-D, Jax R, Kelsey H and Amari H-P.  

       We would also like to wish a happy birthday to those children who celebrate their  

       birthday during the half term break: Dexter C, Marley-Rae R and Lacey-Rai N.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Our fabulous tweets continue!!! Have a look at some of our most recent 
tweets! Please don’t forget to join our tweeting community by tweeting 
us @SJBsolihull 



 
I. Gallagher 

Mr I. Gallagher 
Headteacher 

Wishing you all a lovely half-term break!  

Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Merciful God, you know us through and through, and you forgive us when we have done wrong. Help us to 

know when we have made a mistake and to come to you with them in prayer each day. 

 

In this Sunday’s gospel, Jesus tells us a story about a Pharisee and a tax collector which teaches us how to pray 

and have a good heart. 

Gospel: Luke 18:9-14 

 

Jesus also told this parable to people who were sure of their own goodness and despised everybody else. “Once there 
were two men who went up to the Temple to pray: one was a Pharisee, the other a tax collector. 
 
The Pharisee stood apart by himself and prayed, ‘I thank you, God, that I am not greedy, dishonest, or an adulterer, like 
everybody else. I thank you that I am not like that tax collector over there. I fast two days a week, and I give you a tenth 
of all my income.’ 
 

But the tax collector stood at a distance and would not even raise his face to heaven, but beat on his breast and said, 
‘God, have pity on me, a sinner!’ I tell you,” said Jesus, “the tax collector, and not the Pharisee, was in the right with God 
when he went home. For those who make themselves great will be humbled, and those who humble themselves will be 
made great.” 
 

Through this parable, Jesus wanted the Pharisees (religious leaders) and us, to understand that the things we 

say when we pray are not as important as what is in our hearts, what we're thinking and feeling deep down. 

 

The Pharisees thought that the way to enter God’s Kingdom was by keeping a lot of rules and making new 

rules. They thought that all the people who didn’t keep their rules were bad and unacceptable to God. 

 

Rules are here to guide us and help us not to hurt ourselves or others. Rules should help us to keep ourselves 

safe and to think about what other people need. Yet there is something wrong with thinking that we are 

better than other people just because we keep the rules. We all do things wrong sometimes. We need to own 

up, say sorry and accept that although others are different to us, they are still loved by God. 

 

This week try not to judge others just because they are different to you. Try to treat all people you meet with 

kindness and respect. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All-powerful God, help us to know when we are being proud or when we have forgotten to be forgiving 

towards others. Help us to do what is pleasing to you. Amen. 


